

Monday 14 March 2022

Dear parents/carers

We are celebrating Red Nose Day on Friday 18 March to help raise money for charities who support children in the UK and around the world.

On Friday pupils can wear non-uniform for a £1 contribution. If your child is having PE on that day, they can come dressed in non-uniform PE clothing - football kits etc.

We also have two "companies" of pupils who have been making "loom" products over the last few months, which they will be selling on the day - rings, bracelets and necklaces. These will be sold at playtime. If your child would like to buy any of these they can bring in a maximum of £2 to spend.

On a completely different topic, I am writing to let you know that Elena Erotokritou, our learning mentor, has decided to take early retirement. She will be leaving at the end of this term. Elena has been at the heart of Carterhatch for many years - she started here in 1998! She has given so much to the pupils, families and staff whilst at our school. She has made a big difference to the lives of the many children she has worked with over the last 24 years and she will be sadly missed. I know you will all be saddened by this news but she will be planning new adventures for herself and her family.

We have appointed a new learning mentor; Matthew Lapping will be joining us after the Easter break.

Regards and best wishes,

Yours sincerely

H. McGovern

Headteacher

CARTERHATCH JUNIOR SCHOOL CARTERHATCH LANE ENFIELD ENI 4JY

T 020 8804 2101

W WWW.CARTERHATCHJUNELT.ORG

E ENQUIRIES@CARTERHATCHJUNELT.ORG

HEADTEACHER MS H McGOVERN • **DEPUTY HEADTEACHERS** MISS C NEWTON & MRS A FRY